Minutes of Cherry Burton’s Annual Parish Meeting held in Cherry Burton School Hall on Tuesday 8th April 2014
In attendance-

Cllr Cowey (Chairman of the Parish Council) chairing the meeting.

7 parish councillors

6 residents

ERY Cllr Birmingham

Clerk – J.Wardale

1.
Apologies for absence.

Parish Councillor Baker


2.
Previous minutes
The Chairman read out the minutes from the Annual Parish Meeting held on 11th March 2013 and it was agreed that they should be accepted as a complete record.

3. East Riding of Yorkshire Council Report
Cllr Birmingham discussed the Local Plan, and suggested that he should be contacted if anyone has concerns.
Cllr Peirson discussed the meeting that had taken place to discuss concerns about sewage capacity and a possible scheme to cater for the flooding threat to the other side of the village.  The PC have continued to oppose any developments in the village until the sewage and drainage issues have been addressed.

A second meeting had taken place and little would appear to have been done.  The Meadows has had some work done to improve drainage but the other scheme would still be some time off.
Cllr Birmingham stressed the need to oppose any planning applications when they are put in on the issues discussed.

Cllr Cowey felt that the Parish Council were not opposed to development, but were opposed to development that was not properly thought through.  Also the Flood Plan is not coming out until after the Local Plan.

4.
Chairman’s Report

Cllr Cowey summarised the work of the Parish Council over the last year.
He discussed the problems with CHER 1 and the new Sportsfield Lease.  It has another 7 years negotiated before the rights for the access road are lost and development may take place then.

Although funding had been offered it had been turned down.

No increase in the precept.

SFMC doing a good job in fundraising.  The Play Area has got funding to resurface the area.
Cllr Baker had got the Offenders working doing painting the Pavilion inside and out, and cutting back the hedge.

MUGA is nearly completed and can be booked through a website.

Christmas Lights a success again and thanks to the Committee.

War Memorial – Cllr Smith discussed the condition of the Memorial and work that had been planned.  It is beginning to tilt and some of the facings are coming off.  50% funding may be available. Considering asking for funding from villagers and others who may be connected to it.

It does look as though development may take place but the PC will make sure that it is done properly.

Thanks to the Parish Councillors for all their input and the other committees.

.
5.
Lane and Pit Lettings

Grazing rights for the verges on Etton Road 


Malcolm Wells £2

Highgate Pit shooting rights




Steve Peirson £15
6.
Allotment Report
The Clerk reported that all the allotments were let and there is a short waiting list.

7.
Election of up to 5 people to the Sportsfield Management Committee
The following 4 people were elected:- Phil Whitfield, Malcolm Wells, Chris Wells, Tony Jenkins and Mike Ralphs. 
8.
Election of up to 4 people to the Christmas Lights Committee.

The following 3 people were elected:- Amanda Hedges and Rob Scanlon.
9.
Parish Council Accounts
The accounts were presented and it was indicated that they would be audited by District Audit as usual.

Mr Hargreaves asked about the Youth Grant funding and asked that the appreciation of the group be expressed.

Cllr Cowey asked that they attend the next meeting to discuss the matter.

10.
Sportsfield Management Accounts
These were available and the Treasurer indicated that the accounts were in a healthy state, mainly due to the fundraising efforts.
11.  Other Village Matters
Mrs Kemp felt that the efforts with the dog fouling spray had been good.
Footpath conditions – very poor, especially just outside the pub.  It was agreed to highlight these when the Streetscene group visit.  

Church Wall – Mr Hargreaves reported that the wall was found to be deteriorating but the car crash made the job more urgent.  The builder are using lime mortar and it will cost about £13,000.  Delays had been due to the wet weather.
The meeting ended at 20.20
